LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 16th September 2013 at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllr. J. Stephenson

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr Turrell and Cllrs Scott, Chapman, Myers, Crookes, Munro-Hill and Warburton.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  Cllr. Pollard attended the meeting for a short while.  The cutting of the grass behind the bus shelter on the A164 was discussed.  This continues to be a traffic hazard when turning right from Aike onto the Highway. Cllr. Pollard will consult with Highways. Also the grass needs further cutting at Barf Hill Corner near Aike.

Minutes. The minutes of the 15th July 2013 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Severe Weather Grants 2013-14.  The Chairman Cllr Proctor and Cllr. Turrell completed the Funding application for 4 grit bins and salt, which was sent to Brad Webster at ERYC in August  Highways were consulted and Cllr. J. Warburton and the clerk met with Rob Shanks, Highways Technical Services on a walkabout on Thorpe in July and identified the 4 sites for the grit bins. 

The Funding committee will meet at the end of September and the Parish Council will be notified with the result of the funding application of an amount applied for of £1580.00.

Lundys/ Land Registration.

The clerk was informed that Peter Johnson would need to consult with Lundys regarding the statutory declaration.  AP to chase up.

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association. Letter of appreciation for the flower planters was sent to YCW, which was received by them when they returned in September after the summer break in August.  Further correspondence was received from YCW dated 30 August requesting the parish council contributing to the cost of replanting the troughs with spring bulbs.  A discussion followed and deferred until the next meeting in October.

Correspondence. Rural Fair Share/Graham Stuart. Correspondence was read out at the meeting. Petition was signed by 8 councillors who attended the meeting to be returned by the clerk.

Yorkshire Air Ambulance – correspondence received enquiring whether there would be a site for a YAA recycling bank in Lockington.  Not required.

East Riding Parish News forwarded to all councillors for September and August.

Review of Code of Conduct information received from Matthew Buckley, Legal and Democratic Services at ERYC.  No issues at present.

Beverley Rural Ward Councillors information to be placed in forthcoming newsletters.

ERNLLCA Newsletter for July and August forwarded to GC and training courses received. The Good Councillor Guide can be found on the ERNLLCA website.

Yorswitch Bulk Oil Buying Scheme information received.  Flyer to be placed on the notice board.

Humberside Police Parish News received.  Report of the theft of a bank card in Lockington.

Planning Decisions. 13/01968/TCA – Fell an ornamental cherry (T5) at 60 Front Street, Lockington for Mr. Alan Darwin – No objections.

13/02008/TCA – Crown lift Norway Maple (T1) to 6m to allow room for building vehicles to pass under for major renovation works, 8 South Glebe, Lockington for Mr. T. Hart. No objections.

Planning Application. 13/02694/TCA – Fell and remove Scots Pine tree located in the rear garden, due to dangerous and unsafe branches raising safety concerns at 32 Thorpe, Lockington for Mr. Bernard Paragreen. 

Accounts. S. L. Connon was paid £140.10 Stipend for September and expenses of £10.00.  A 1% salary increase has been awarded by National Joint Council for Local Government Services to parish clerks.  Back pay to April 2013 of £6.51 was paid also.

B. Robinson was paid £40.00 for the printing of the newsletter.

The Annual Audit for the year ended 31st March 2013 has been approved by PKF Littlejohn – Auditors and was displayed on the notice board.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 14th October 2013

A.O.B. Information received from National Grid regarding public consultations.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm

